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POLICY BULLETIN #05-74-OPE 

 
END OF THE REGULAR BENEFIT COMPONENT OF THE  

2004–2005 HEAP PROGRAM YEAR 
  

Date: 
May 23, 2005 

 

Subtopic(s): 
HEAP 

 This procedure can 
now be accessed on the 
FIAweb. 

This policy bulletin is to inform staff in the Job Centers and the Non- 
Public Assistance (NPA) Food Stamp (FS) Offices that the 2004–
2005 regular benefit component of the Home Energy Assistance 
Program (HEAP) closed on Friday, May 13, 2005. The emergency 
benefit component will close on Friday, May 27, 2005. 

  
 Applications for regular HEAP benefits filed on or before May 13, 

2005, will be honored.  
  
 Non–repair/replacement energy-related emergencies that occur after 

the closing of the emergency HEAP component on May 27, 2005, 
should be processed in accordance with procedures for emergency 
public assistance. 

  
  
 Effective Immediately 
  
  
  
  
 Reference: 
  
 GIS 05 TA/DC017 
  
  
  
  
  
  
 


